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From the Rector 
 

Welcome to the “Michaelmas” issue of our 

parish newsletter.   

Hummingbirds are truly remarkable!  There are 

many of them at my cottage and watching them 

hover at a flower for nectar – or at the feeder 

(four parts water, one part sugar) with their wings 

beating up to eighty times per second, then flying 

off to their nests only to return again and again -        
Photo taken by Robin Davis 
 

well, it is one of the summer experiences I love.  These tiny little 

birds have energy and a purpose second to none.  They are 

particularly busy now as they prepare for their long autumn journey 

to Mexico. So their extraordinary cycle of life goes as they return 

again and again to the source that gives them energy. 

Witnessing nature working in its natural way is a welcome respite 

from the tragedy of violence that we have seen on our streets this 

summer in an unprecedented way.  It is also a reminder that God’s 

life-giving grace is there in the midst of the "changes and chances of 

this fleeting world".   I hope you have had a chance this summer for 

some rest, relaxation and fun, and to see in those things God’s grace 

at work.  But, as my hummingbird friends are preparing for their 

long journey south, so too we are looking ahead to a very busy 

autumn season.  I take this opportunity of the 

Fall/Michaelmas issues of Jubilate! to highlight some 

important happenings at St. Peter and St. Simon-the-

Apostle. 

.  

 

Jubilate! 

                                                                                                   Michaelmas 2018             

2018-09-09                                                                
                                                     A newsletter for parishioners and friends of 

The Church of St. Peter and 

St. Simon-the-Apostle 

525 Bloor Street East, Toronto, ON M4W 1J1 

Email: office@stpeterstsimon.ca 

Web: www.stpeterstsimon.ca 

Voice: 416-923-8714 
 
 

"The Archangel Michael can be seen in a 1925 McCausland window found on the north wall of the nave.” 
 

 
 

REGULAR SERVICES 
  

Every Sunday 

8:30am Holy Eucharist 

10:30am Choral Service 
 

Every Wednesday 

11am Holy Eucharist & 

Anointing for Healing 
 

Tuesday, September 25, 

6-7 pm Candlelight Evening 

Prayer Service 
 

OTHER SERVICES  

AND EVENTS 
 

Caribbean Night 

Saturday, September 15, 6 pm 
 

Ministry Fair 

Sunday, September 23 
 

Spiritual Development and 

Education  

 Wednesdays October 2-23 6pm 
 

All Saints Festival  

Sunday, November 4, 4 pm 
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On September 30th we will celebrate the Feast of 

St. Michael and All Angels with Archbishop Colin 

Johnson and the rite of Confirmation.  Four 

parishioners are renewing their baptismal vows 

and thus their commitment to Jesus Christ with the 

ancient ritual of laying-on of hands.  Our prayers 

are with Marina Caytap, Steven Ketola, Rees 

Pepperell and Brooke Sales-Lee as they take this 

important step in their Christian life.  This is 

Archbishop Colin’s last official visit to our parish 

as Diocesan Bishop before he retires at the end of 

the year, especially poignant since his curacy took 

place at St. Simon’s under Canon David Crane.  

Our prayers and best wishes are with him and 

Ellen as they move into retirement and no doubt a 

new phase in ministry.  I also ask you to pray for 

Bishop Elect The Very Reverend Andrew Asbil, 

who will be consecrated on September 29th and 

will assume the role of Diocesan on January 1st. 
 

On Wednesday, October 10th at 11 am we will be 

hosting a Seniors' Eucharist and Luncheon.  Our 

homebound parishioners take an active interest in 

parish life and enjoy visits from the clergy and 

Pastoral Care group.  This is a chance to do a little 

more, to get them to the church for a service with 

music, followed by a lunch.  We are in need of 

drivers who are willing to help with transportation.  

Please speak with me, the Reverend Jennifer 

Matthews or Marie Samuels-Isaac if you are able 

to help with this important ministry. 

Stewardship has been identified repeatedly as a 

priority for our parish and it is encouraging that 

“Growing Healthy Stewards” is now well 

underway.  What is a steward?  One who is a 

caretaker of things entrusted to him or her.  We are 

caretakers of the gifts God has entrusted to us.  

What is a healthy steward?  One who gives thanks 

for the time, talent and treasure entrusted to them. 

We give thanks by nurturing these gifts both in 

ourselves and in others.   
 

Much like the hummingbirds, we rely on a source 

of goodness for all that we have and we feed from 

that goodness in order to get energy for mission 

and ministry.  The stewardship initiative of our 

parish reminds us that God is the source of all 

good things.  Please reflect upon your role as a 

healthy steward of the gifts God has given to you 

and to us as a community of faith.  
 

There are many gifts for us to work with and to 

celebrate. On Tuesdays and Thursdays we are 

hosting “Open Doors”, when the Church is open to 

the public with parishioner volunteers to greet and 

offer hospitality.  Everyone is welcome here and 

we want to make that more visible and more 

viable.  When someone comes in who needs a 

place for quiet and for prayer, it is a good 

reminder of our important place in this complex 

community.  Please consider volunteering for this 

ministry.  There are also other parish events such 

as the annual Caribbean Night, the play I’m Still 

Here!, our continued study of St. Matthew’s 

Gospel, the All Saints Festal Evensong and 

Dinner, and of course Advent and Christmas 

services; yes they are coming once again.  All of 

this takes energy, sacrifice and a sense of purpose 

for the future.  We are grateful for the 

extraordinary commitment of our parishioners 

who help to keep these ministries going and who 

come to be part of them. 
 

The hummingbirds are getting ready for the next 

stage in their life, one that is challenging yet full 

of new possibilities.  Maybe they too can hear a 

line from the familiar hymn, "How Firm a 

Foundation?"  One verse begins this way with the 

voice of God assuring the supplicant: “When 

through fiery trials thy pathway shall lie, my grace 

all sufficient shall be thy supply.” May the grace 

of Christ continue to enliven and sustain the 

people of God who worship here and those who 

come through our doors for many reasons each 

and every day.  Geoffrey+ 
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Wardens’ Report 
Paul Faulkner 
 

 

We hope everyone had a good summer 

and enjoyed all the warm weather. 
 

If you ever have a chance to visit 

Amherst, Nova Scotia, St. Stephen's 

United Church, downtown, boasts a carillon which 

prior to striking the noon hour plays a familiar 

hymn on the bells. The Faulkner family and I 

spend the summer on Amherst Shore close to the 

town of Amherst.   Perhaps we can dream of 

having a carillon at St. Peter and St. Simon’s! 

 

Here at St. Peter and St. Simon’s, it promises to be 

a busy fall:  Caribbean night is on Saturday, 

September 15th; the Cabbagetown/St. Jamestown 

festival is on Saturday, September 8th – if you are 

able, volunteers are needed to assist; as part of 

Stewardship, the Ministry Fair, Sunday,  

September 23rd; the Archbishop’s visit with 

confirmations is on Sunday, September 30th; the 

shelter will hold its annual fundraiser in the parish 

hall on Thursday, October 11th; again, as part of 

Stewardship, the  Joyful Giving  Program, Sunday, 

October 21st; and patronal service and dinner 

Sunday, November 4th.  Elsewhere in this 

newsletter, other contributors will also indicate 

dates for your information. 

 

Fridge notes have been reformatted into a more 

user friendly form.  And we have commenced a 

new content item indicating our weekly givings.   

It costs on average $1500 a day to operate the 

church. 

 

On Friday, July 13, the Toronto Star carried an 

article on bicycle lanes on Bloor street west of 

Sherbourne.  The article noted that plans were 

being delayed on the implementation of wider bike 

lanes and sidewalks until at least 2021 pending 

another look by the city planning department and 

input from the community.  Nothing was 

mentioned about bike lanes and sidewalks east of 

Sherbourne, but reading between the lines this 

may allow the church to have input so that parking 

is retained on Bloor Street between Sherbourne 

and Parliament. 
 

Many thanks to Larry Krotz for organzing Doors 

Open for which Joy Quan Lee does the 

scheduling.   The public is afforded the 

opportunity to visit the church, and volunteers are 

able to assist by answering any questions. 

 

Thanks once again to Frank who was able to 

secure a new tenant for the office off the parish 

hall recently vacated by Scott. The new tenant will 

be teaching piano out of this space and will be 

moving in his own grand piano for his lessons. 
 

Frank, working with Daiv and Sileen will be 

painting the new Sunday school room – the 

homework club space – so that it is freshen up for 

all the children, both Sunday School and 

Homework club. 

 

The Sunday school under Sileen Phillips direction 

is up and running and she decided to run it through 

the months of July and August with considerable 

success.  She still is in need of assistance, so if you 

are able to assist, please speak to her. 

 

It was another successful summer choir season.  

Thanks to all who participated.  We look forward 

to the return of the full choir on Sunday, 

September 16th. 

 

I noticed on recent visits to the church that the 

drop-in, run by Ryerson, has had to limit spaces to 

parents and children; obviously there is a need for 

more space (and supervisors) for this type of use. 

 

The tree from the Bloor Street side of the church 

has been removed.  Perhaps it is time to think of a 

replacement. 

 

In keeping with the results of the last fire 

marshal’s inspection, we have begun the process 

of removing the material in the organ pump room, 

archiving a fair bit.  Thanks to David McPherson 

for taking care of this.  Also begun is the process 

of cleaning out all the paper in the photo-copy 

room as per the fire marshal’s concerns. 

 

The church’s web page is up and running.  If you 

haven’t already done so, please take a look at it.  

Any comments are appreciated.  You can do this 
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by writing them out and placing them on the 

collection plate and we will address concerns.  

Your positive feedback is always appreciated. 

 

Work continues on electronic signage.  We 

decided on a second opinion/quote and are 

evaluating the two offers.  We will continue to 

keep you informed. 

 

The broken stained glass windows in the Narthex 

have been repaired.  We thank the shelter for 

kindly agreeing to pay the cost of this repair. 

 

It has been decided to use recent bequests to the 

church to continue the restoration work in the 

sanctuary initially began as part of Our Faith Our 

Hope (Our Faith Our Hope is a diocesan 

fundraising initiative through which parishes can 

access some funds.)  Colin Bird has kindly agreed 

to oversee this work. 

 

It has also been decided to use some of the bequest 

received post amalgamation from a former St. 

Peter’s parishioner, Isobel Allen, to install a new 

stained glass window in the north east corner of 

the church near the doorway to the chapel and exit 

from the church, commemorating the joining of 

the two parishes.  This would be in memory of 

Isobel. Spencer Higgins has agreed to coordinate 

this work with assistance from a small group of 

former St Peter’s parishioners. 

 

It has also been decided to replace the front door.  

Many parishioners are finding it both cumbersome 

and heavy to open.  It is proposed to go with a 

lighter door both in weight and colour and 

probably one with some sort of glass in it. The 

door would be easier to use by people with 

disabilities.  

 

We are going to process a funding application to 

Our Faith Our Hope to help off-set some of the 

costs associated with activities noted above. 
 

 

We look forward to seeing you all soon. 

 

Open Doors 
Larry Krotz 

 

On Tuesdays and Thursdays throughout 

the summer the church doors on both 

Howard Street and Bloor were opened 

wide with a welcoming sign placed on 

both sidewalks announcing our eagerness to have 

visitors. Willing volunteers, stationed inside, kept 

a watchful eye, welcomed anybody who came 

through, handed out leaflets about our church, and 

answered questions. Many thanks to these 

volunteers for their patience and their faithfulness. 
 

The principle of an open doors church is an 

historic and important one for those seeking refuge 

or an hour of peace. Or in our case, simply 

wanting to appreciate the beauties of our 

sanctuary. For St. Peter and St. Simon, it also 

upholds a tradition practiced at St. Peter’s Carlton 

Street for many years. For our combined parish, if 

we adopt the practice on a full time basis, it will 

also address two things: One is our mission which 

in substantial part is to our neighbourhood –

providing the hub and the haven, the church on the 

village green in the midst of the dense city.  

 

Likewise it keeps in mind how our future 

sustainability depends on this neighbourhood in 

turn embracing and supporting us. We may be a 

couple of years early on the open doors. Howard 

Street this summer had more dusty dump trucks 

hauling from the construction sites than 

pedestrians strolling to the local shops. But in a 

couple of years, when things have settled down 

and those new condos are up and filled with 

people, one believes we must truly be ready to 

have our doors open to this new neighbourhood. 
 

 

Keith Johnson and Paul Mitchell  

welcoming visitors to St. Peter and St. Simon’s 
 
       

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Photo taken by Larry Krotz 
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The Not-So-Silent Night 

Robin Davis 
 

Beginning on Sunday, September 9 
following our 10:30 worship, rehearsals 

will begin for the St. Peter & St. 

Simon’s 2018 staged Christmas 

musical production of The Not-So-

Silent Night.  The musical was written by Eric 

Rainwater and Fred Judkins. 

… King Herod’s palace is buzzing with 

excitement! Scribbles the Scribe is searching 

the scriptures for salvation when three Magi 

appear looking for the new King of the Jews. 

As the Magi hit the road to Bethlehem, 

Scribbles follows hoping the Magi will lead 

him to the Messiah. 

The songs are enjoyable, catchy and 

infectious.  The meaningful story combines 

the spiritual, the historical, and some of the 

hysterical. Amidst all the songs and humour 

we hear about the prophecies of the coming 

Messiah, as well as learning of God’s great 

love for us. 

The production will be a team effort led by Music 

Director, Robin Davis, and CE Coordinator Sileen 

Phillips. We welcome children of all or no faith 

backgrounds, given that the play is Christian in its 

context. 

There is no cost for participation, however we do 

expect regular attendance at rehearsals or 

notification of unavoidable absences. We will be 

rehearsing weekly on Sundays from 12:00‐1:00. 

Children are of course welcome to attend our 

regular Sunday School program at 10:30 as well.  

A score booklet and CD or download of the songs 

is available to help the children learn and 

memorize the music.  Please contact Robin  

(robin.davis@rogers.com), if you have children 

who would be interested in taking part, interested 

in helping out, or would like more information.    

The performance will be Sunday, December 16,  

at 3:00 p.m.   
      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Stewardship Committee Update:   

Joyful Giving Program 
Stephanie Woodside 

 

September is traditionally a time for 

renewal.  The promise of new 

beginnings beckons as we transition 

from summer days to cooler days; and 

with the change of seasons, a new venture in 

stewarding our wonderful community will begin.     

During services over the past few months, many of 

you will have heard some of our parishioners 

convey in their own words their thoughts on what 

it means to them to give of their  time, talent and 

treasure to  this parish.   These lay witnesses have 

opened up our minds and prepared us for the 

upcoming Joyful Giving Program that the 

Stewardship Committee is embarking on this fall.   

Your financial gifts over the years, along with the 

sharing of your time and talent have enabled SPSS 

to grow as a parish and as a vibrant part of the 

body of Christ.  Your gifts allow us to carry out 

the ministry to which we believe God calls us. 

In the coming weeks you will each receive a 

personal letter outlining our Joyful Giving 

Program.  The letter will ask you to consider that 

the work here at St. Peter & St. Simon is 100% 

financially supported by its members and friends.  

So we would ask you to please take the time to 

reflect on what calls you to St. Peter & St. Simon 

and how you can best support the work of our 

ministries. 
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In celebration of all the giving that already takes 

place here, please also mark your calendars for the 

Ministry Fair planned for September 23
rd

.   The 

Fair is being organized by the Stewardship 

Committee to mark the beginning of the Joyful 

Giving Program and to highlight more than just 

the giving of money.  The fair will feature 

information booths for the various groups at SPSS.  

By visiting these booths you can discover how you 

might contribute your time and talent to one of the 

ministries within our parish.  This event will run 

after the 8:30 and 10:30 am services. Please plan 

to attend whichever time is more convenient for 

you. 

 

Out of Africa 

Diane Marshall 
 

 

During May, I was privileged to 

travel to Africa with the father and 

partner of my god-daughter, Julia, 

who works for the European Union in 

Zambia developing programs in 

women’s and children’s health alongside her 

Zambian colleagues.  We spent nearly 2 weeks 

travelling throughout Zambia, visiting Victoria 

Falls in the southwest, and the Lower Zambezi 

River in the east. Included was a thrilling 4 days in 

Chombe Reserve in Botswana where we camped 

(with a guide!) and saw lions, elephants, zebras, 

giraffes, antelopes, Cape buffalo, baboons, and 

hippos at very close range. An experience of 

animals in the wild I had never imagined to be 

possible for myself. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Photo submitted by Diane Marshall 
 

After visiting the profoundly moving Apartheid 

Museum in Johannesburg, and meeting Suzette 

Mafuna’s wonderful son, Khotso (who took us to 

Soweto for dinner), we travelled in South Africa to 

Cape Town, where we had been invited to tea with 

Archbishop and Mrs. Tutu.  At the last minute, he 

emailed to say that he was being called to be with 

a dying fellow South African bishop who had also 

been imprisoned under apartheid, and so he 

arranged for us to visit the Leah and Desmond 

Tutu Foundation in Cape Town and to have a tour 

with his personal assistant and the director of the 

foundation.  There, I presented to be taken to the 

Tutus, the gifts sent from Bishop Mark 

MacDonald on behalf of the Anglican Indigenous 

Ministry in Canada, seen in the photo and in the 

peace garden.  The Foundation will be used for 

workshops and seminars on peace and 

reconciliation, and as an outreach to young people 

to develop life skills. The visit then to Robben 

Island had special meaning as we had all read 

Nelson Mandela’s “A Long Walk to Freedom”, 

and seeing the cell and compound where he was 

imprisoned for 27 years, and from which he 

emerged as a world leader committed to justice 

and peace and racial harmony, was a remarkable 

experience. 

 

En route home, we flew to Addis Ababa, and spent 

a week exploring the ancient Coptic Ethiopian 

countryside, visiting churches and the national 

museum with the relics of Lucy, the first known 

hominid, and from which anthropologists trace our 

human heritage.   Coming back to Canada, 

following the journey of meeting four very 

different cultures and peoples of Africa, was a 

humbling experience in   recognizing our 

freedoms and privilege in this city and nation. 
 

These moccasins, a gift from Bishop Mark MacDonald 

to Bishop Desmond Tutu 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Photo submitted by Diane Marshall 
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Reaching Out Through Music 

Virginia Evoy, Executive Director 

 

Reaching Out Through Music is 

delighted to call The Church of St. 

Peter and St. Simon its home base. To 

be supported and welcomed within the 

Haven and Hub that is SPSS is a gift 

indeed. Hello! I am the new Executive Director of 

ROTM, and I am pleased to share just a word or 

two about this superb organization. Founded in 

2007 by both a parishioner and former Music 

Director of St. Simon-the-Apostle, ROTM offers 

high quality, free music instruction by way of The 

St. James Town Children’s Choir, private lessons 

in singing, piano, violin, and guitar. We look 

forward to adding more instruments for private 

study, creating additional ensembles, and a 

growing number of activities that encompass 

learning and benefiting from a variety of art forms. 

 

  
 

The musical instruction ROTM provides to 

youngsters living in the dynamic and growing 

community of St. James Town, enriches both 

their lives and provides them with countless 

benefits they may bring back to their own 

families and community. I invite you to say 

hello, visit our Facebook page, and FOLLOW us 

@rotm_insta to stay up to date with happenings, 

announcements, success stories, and ways in 

which the SPSS community may grow right 

along with us. Drop us a line at 

ed.rotm@gmail.com, and visit our website at 

www.reachingoutthroughmusic.org . 

 

 

Choir Tour 2019 
Alison Jane 

 

There has been much excitement and 

planning that has been accomplished since 

it was announced this spring that the choir 

will go on tour to England in 2019.  The 

first stop will be Gloucester Cathedral 

where the choir will sing Evensong at 5:30 each 

day from August 13-17.  On Sunday, August 18th, 

they will sing a Morning Prayer service and a 

Eucharist service in the morning, and Evensong in 

the evening.  At Chichester Cathedral, the choir 

will again sing Evensong each evening from 

August 20-22 and 24, followed by three services 

on August 25.  The choir will be joined by Fr. 

Geoff Sangwine (baritone) and Fr. David Smith 

(organist), and family members and members of 

the parish also plan to join the tour. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Photo submitted by Alison Jane 

Robin and choir members are busy with logistics 

and travel plans, event planning, and fundraising.  

The first fundraising event is the Autumn Leaves 

Salon Concert on Saturday, October 6.  You will 

be treated to an evening of beautiful music as the 

choir leads sing their favourite styles and genres, 

accompanied by Robin and David.  Tickets are 

$20 (which includes one free glass of wine), and 

$15 for seniors and students.  Wine, cheese, and 

hors d'oeuvres will be served before and after the 

concert.  

Be sure to visit the choir booth at the Stewardship 

Ministry Fair on Sunday, September 23, where 

you can buy tickets for the October 6 concert. Our 

vivacious soprano, Vanessa Scott, and other choir 

members will be at the booth to provide exciting 

updates about upcoming events for the tour.  You 

will also have the opportunity to view the videos 

of the choir’s successful tour to Lincoln and 

Chester Cathedrals in 2016, and hear recordings of 

the SPSS choir. 

https://www.google.ca/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwjt_qOKuqbcAhWX94MKHbO4Ck8QjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https://en.tripadvisor.com.hk/LocationPhotoDirectLink-g186406-d523011-i212077799-Chichester_Cathedral-Chichester_West_Sussex_England.html&psig=AOvVaw39RH4Sm84VLkqRvxKeMZ0J&ust=1531927842198206
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The next fundraising event is A Christmas Carol 

on Sunday, December 9 at 4:00 p.m.  A cast of 

distinguished readers, including Graham Gauthier 

as Scrooge, will bring the well loved text to life 

with the St. Peter & St. Simon’s choir and organist 

David Smith leading lots of familiar audience 

Carols.  Tickets are $15 ($10 for students and 

seniors).  Wine/prosecco, as well as rum and 

eggnog, fruitcake, and other festive treats will be 

on sale in support of the fundraising effort. 
 

The St. Peter and St. Simon-the-Apostle choir has 

always enjoyed the generous support of the clergy, 

wardens and members of this Parish.  The choir 

would like to thank you in advance for your 

continued support as they prepare to share their 

ministry and love of choral music at two 

remarkable English cathedrals in 2019. 
 

Choir Stalls at Gloucester Cathedral 

 

 
 

Photo submitted by Alison Jane  
 

 

“Music has been at the heart of Gloucester 

Cathedral’s worship for almost 1,000 years and we 

offer the very best we can to the glory of God. Music 

has the ability to transform and connect people 

through prayer and praise and we strive to promote a 

greater appreciation of its value by bringing people 

together to share in stimulating musical experiences.” 

(Gloucester Cathedral Website)  
 

  
Music Director Robin Davis and Treasurer Johan van 't Hof 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Photo submitted by Vanessa Scott

 

Congratulations to Mohammed and Sara! 
Laurie Sanderson 

 

Mohammed and Sara had a baby boy 

on August 7th. His name is Majd. 

Majd means Light. All are happy and 

healthy. Mohammed and his family 

are moving to Windsor in September 

as Mohammed will be taking his 

qualification certificate for a Masters in Industrial 

Engineering.  The family is doing well with all the 

stresses and strains of change, moving, the start of 

school and lack of sleep! Our prayers are with 

them as they begin a new chapter of their lives. 

 

   
 

 Photo submitted by Laurie Sanderson 

 

I’m Still Here! 

Peggy Needham 

 

I’m so happy that my acting group, 

ACT II Studio, which offers 

classes to people 50+ and presents 

productions at Ryerson University, 

will be presenting a research-based 

drama on living with dementia at our church on 

Saturday, October 13 at 3:00 PM. 

 

I’m Still Here! Is a 50-minute play that 

illuminates the realities of living with dementia 

and Alzheimer’s Disease. Its goal is to help foster 

meaningful interaction and reduce unnecessary 

suffering among patients, caregivers, and their 

families. 
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The production has been generously supported by 

Kenneth G. Murray and the Murray Alzheimer 

Research and Education Program in the Faculty of 

Applied Health Sciences at the University of 

Waterloo; the Sunnybrook and Women’s Research 

Institute; and the Canadian Nurses Foundation. 

 

I will be playing one of the six characters in the 

play. There are 3 actors who play each role. We 

perform all over the province, so it is good to have 

several people who can play the same role. Of 

course, the other two women who play the same 

role understood that I would want to perform at 

our church! I hope many parishioners can attend. 

There will be flyers available that you can send 

out to friends to invite them by e-mail or deliver in 

person.   

 

One special aspect of our performances is that 

there is a representative from the Alzheimer’s 

Society who is present to answer questions during 

the talkback that takes place after the performance. 

The talkback is a very meaningful experience for 

all who are present. 

 

I first saw this play when it was performed at St. 

James Cathedral 10 years ago. It struck me as 

something I wished I had seen earlier. I hope you 

will be able to come. 

 

 

     
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Photo submitted by Frank Hillis  

Saron Gebresellassi 

Moveta Nanton & Father Geoffrey Sangwine 

 

We are delighted to wish parishioner 

and lawyer Saron Gebresellassi 

congratulations and best wishes on 

her candidacy in the upcoming 

Toronto mayoral election.  The Gebresellassi 

family was the first refugee family sponsored by 

St. Simon's back in 1989. Since settling in Canada 

from Eritrea they continue to make a remarkable 

contribution to our society and as faithful 

parishioners of the parish.  
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Photo submitted by Saron Gebresellassi 's office 
 

Saron is well known for her work as an activist 

and advocate with the ability to facilitate social 

change in her community.   A recent interview on 

CBC-TV Toronto identified her as a young 

woman who is ready to make a mark for her 

generation. On her mayoral campaign website, it is 

noted that Chatelaine Magazine will be naming  

her as one of the “Top 80 amazing Canadian 

women to watch”.  Read more about Saron at 

www.saronformayor.ca   We wish Saron well on 

this important step in her life and profession. 

 

 
 

Photo submitted by Frank Hillis 



Page 10 

 

 

 

 

 

Upcoming Events 
 

Saturday, 8 September: 11 AM 

Cabbagetown & St Jamestown Festivals 

 

Sunday, 9 September:  

Rehearsals start for The-Not-So-Silent 

Night after the 10:30 service. 

 

Sunday, 9 September:  

Baby shower for our Syrian family 

Zelal and Wasim during coffee hour after 

the 10:30 service. 

 

Saturday, 15 September: 6 PM 

Caribbean Night 

 

Sunday, 23 September:  

Stewardship Ministry Fair 

 

Sunday, 30 September: 10:30 AM 

Feast of St. Michael and all Angels 

Confirmations with Archbishop Colin 

Johnson 

 

Wednesday, 2 October:  

Meeting Jesus in the Gospel of Matthew, 

supper 6 PM , study 7 PM 

 

Saturday, 6 October:  

Autumn Leaves Salon Concert 

 

Sunday, 7 October: 10:30 AM 

Harvest Thanksgiving 

 

 

 

 

Wednesday, 10 October: 11 AM 

Seniors’ Eucharist and Luncheon  

 

Thursday, 11 October: 6 PM 

Shelter Fundraiser 

 

Saturday, 13 October: 3 PM 

Play “I’m Still Here!”  

 

Sunday, 21 October:  

Joyful Giving Campaign Launch, 

Ministry Fair 

 

Choral Evensong 4 PM 

 
Canticles:    Evening Service in A –  

Healey Willan 

Responses:    William Smith 

Anthem:    Blessed be the God and Father - 

Samuel Wesley 

 

Through the coming year the choir will be 

singing special music for evensong in 

preparation for the services we will be 

singing in Gloucester and Chichester next 

August. 

 

 

Sunday, 28 October: 10:30 AM 

Feast of St. Simon and St. Jude 

 

Sunday, 4 November: 4 PM 

Patronal Evensong & Dinner 
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Sunday, 11 November: 10:30 AM 

Remembrance Day Service and  

4 PM All Souls/Remembrance Requiem  

 

Sunday, 25 November: 10:30 AM 

The Reign of Christ Festal Eucharist   
 

Sunday, 2 December (Advent 1): 

Advent Lessons & Carols with 

Reception, 4 PM 

 

Sunday, 9 December (Advent 2):  

Charles Dickens’ A Christmas Carol,  

4 PM 

 

Sunday, 16 December (Advent 3): 

Children's Musical  

The-Not-So-Silent-Night, 3 PM 

 

Sunday, 23 December (Advent 4):  

Christmas Lessons & Carols with 

Reception, 4 PM 

 

Monday, 24 December: 10 PM 

Christmas Eve Festal Eucharist  

 

Tuesday, 25 December: 10:30 AM 

Christmas Day Sung Eucharist 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2019 
 

Sunday, 6 January: Epiphany 
 

Sunday, 13 January: 10:30 AM 

Baptism of the Lord  

Stewardship Commitment Sunday 
 

Sunday, January 20: 10:30 AM 

The Feast of the Confession of St. Peter 
 

February: Black History Month  

(special events TBA) 
 

Saturday, 9 February:  

Valentine’s Cabaret with Choir 
 

 

Sunday, 24 February:  

Vestry after 10:30 AM service 
 

Wednesday, 6 March: 7 PM 

Ash Wednesday Service 
 

Sunday, 14 April: Palm Sunday 
 

Sunday, 14 April: 4 PM Choir Concert 

with Stainer’s Crucifixion  
 

Thursday, 18 April: 7:30 PM 

Maundy Thursday Liturgy  
 

Friday, 19 April: 8 AM Good Friday  

Ecumenical Walk, 11 Solemn Liturgy  
 

Saturday, 20 April: 8 PM Easter Vigil  
 

Sunday, 21 April: Easter Sunday 
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Worship with us   
 

 

Sundays 
8:30 am 

Holy Eucharist (Book of Common Prayer) 
 

10:30 am 

1
st
 Sunday of the Month – Choral Eucharist (Traditional) 

 

2
nd

 Sunday of the Month – Choral Matins 
 

3
rd

 Sunday of the Month – Choral Eucharist (Traditional) 
 

4
th

 Sunday of the Month – Choral Eucharist with Anointing 

(Contemporary) 
 

5
th

 Sunday – As Announced 
 

Special Services at St. Peter and St. Simon-the-Apostle 
 

• Sunday, September 30
 
– 10:30 AM Feast of St. Michael and  

     All Angels Confirmations 

 Celebrant & Preacher: The Most Reverend Archbishop  

            Colin Johnson 
  

• Sunday, October 7 – 10:30 AM Harvest Thanksgiving  

 

• Sunday, October 28 – 10:30 AM Feast of   

           St. Simon and St. Jude  
 

• Sunday, November 4 – 4:00 PM Patronal Evensong & Dinner  
  

• Sunday, November 11 – 10:30 AM Remembrance Day Service 

                 4:00 PM Lux Aeterna – A Service with  

       Music for Remembrance 
 

• Sunday, November 25 – The Reign of Christ Festal Eucharist   

 
 

We acknowledge that we are in the traditional territory of the 

Mississaugas of the New Credit, the Anishinaabe, the Haudenosaunees, 

and the Huron-Wendat, on whose land, and by whose water we gather to 

talk, listen, learn, worship, share and heal together in the name of our 

Creator, the Holy One of Blessing. 

 

"The earth is the Lord’s, and all that is in it, 

 the world and all who dwell therein.”  

Psalm 24.1 (BAS p.732) 

 

 

The Church of 

St Peter and  

St Simon-the-Apostle 
525 Bloor St East,  

Toronto, M4W 1J1 

416-923-8714   

www.stpeterstsimon.ca 
 

Clergy 

Rector 

The Rev’d Geoffrey Sangwine 

ext 202 

incumbent@stpeterstsimon.ca 

Assisting  

The Rev’d Jennifer Matthews 
 
 

Wardens 

Paul Faulkner, 416 423-5739 

pauldfaulkner@hotmail.com 

Mary Martin   416-968-2326   

mmartin@mpdlawfirm.com                       

Moveta Nanton 416-493-2805 

moveta.nanton@gmail.com 

Christopher Ashby 416-922-7371  

cpa@intelmat.com      
 

Treasurer 

Johan van 't Hof, 647 202-9985 

jvanthof@tonbridgecorp.com 
 

Director of Music 

Robin Davis  905-409-6121 

robin.davis@rogers.com 
 

Honorary Assistant Organists 

Maurice White 

Johan van't Hof 
 

Children’s Ministry   

Sileen Phillips 647-718-6728 

 

Event Coordinator 

Frank Hillis, ext 207 

events@stpeterstsimon.ca  
 

Sexton 

Daiverzon Guillermo 
 

Office Administrator 

Vanessa, ext 201 

office@stpeterstsimon.ca  
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